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Fairfield County Foundation Welcomes New Board Members 

LANCASTER, Ohio --The Fairfield County Foundation has recently welcomed three new members to its 
Board of Trustees: Dean DeRolph, John McGraw and Woody Winfree. 

“The Foundation is pleased to welcome these three community leaders to our Board of Trustees,” said 
Amy Eyman, executive director of the Fairfield County Foundation. “They each bring their own unique 
perspectives about the community and we’re looking forward to their contributions as members of the 
Foundation Board.”  

Dean DeRolph, owner of Kumler Collision and Automotive in Lancaster, is dedicated, 
both personally and through his companies, to supporting our community in any way 
possible. He is on the Advisory Board for Fairfield National Bank, a Trustee for St. Peter's 
Lutheran Church, a past chair for the United Way Campaign, a member of the Lancaster 
Port Authority, and has been recognized with the Lancaster Eagle Gazette/Lancaster 
Rotary Business Ethics Award.   

John McGraw is a life-long Lancaster resident. He attended St. Mary Grade School, 
William V. Fisher Catholic High School and Ohio University Lancaster. McGraw began 
his career at his family's business, McGraw Oldsmobile, Inc., where he worked until 
General Motors phased out the Oldsmobile division in 2001. Following that, he joined 
Taylor Chevrolet and has worked as a sales consultant there for nearly 15 years. John 
serves on the Fisher Catholic High School Foundation, is an active member of the 
Lancaster Rotary Club and has served several terms on the Lancaster Fairfield County 
Chamber of Commerce Board.   

C. Woodson "Woody" Winfree graduated from West Virginia University in 1979 with a 
Bachelor of Arts in business and a major in accounting. As owner of Winfree Insurance & 
Financial Services, Woody has been serving Pickerington and surrounding communities as 
a licensed insurance agent and a registered 
representative since 1997. He has served numerous local organizations, including terms 
as President and Treasurer of the Pickerington Chamber of Commerce, Treasurer for prior 
Pickerington Local School District funding campaigns, and Treasurer and Head of the 

Grounds Committee for the annual Violet Festival held in Pickerington each July. 

About the Fairfield County Foundation: 
The Fairfield County Foundation is a 501 (c) (3) non-profit that along with its supporters, helps to sustain and 
enhance the quality of life and economic viability in our community. Its scholarship program helps to sustain 
opportunities for local youth to achieve their academic goals. The Foundation was formed in 1989 and grants today 
continue to support the arts, children’s programs, health and wellness projects, community development, 



academics, and more.  For more information about the Foundation, please call 740-654-8451 or visit 
www.fairfieldcountyfoundation.org.  
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